MINUTES APPROVED: April 10, 2019

2018 Midlands Business Meeting Minutes

Ann Arbor District Library, Ann Arbor, MI

Sunday, June 17, 2018

Recorded by: Terry Soave, Midlands Secretary

Will Reed, Midlands Chair, called the meeting to order at 4:30pm.

In Attendance
Maggie Ansty, IN, Joe Ballard, MSCW, Connie Bruder, IN, Sue Chinault, MI, Vickie Collins, NLS, Catherine Durivage, MN, Sue Greene, MI, Tracy Grimm, OH, Michael Lang, KS, Vanessa Verdun-Morris, MI, Will Reed, OH, Michelle Roossien, MI, Sharon Ruda, IL, Barbara Shipman, MI, Terry Soave, MI, Annette Toews, MN, Kevin Treese, OK, Tim West, IA, Sarah Willeford, IA, Laura Williams, IN, Andrew Wilson, MI

Introduction of Kevin Treese

I. Approval of Minutes of the 2017 Midlands Business Meeting

Chancy Fleet moved, and Michelle Roosien seconded, to approve the Minutes from the 2017 Midlands Business Meeting, with correction. All approved.
II. Appointment of Vice-Chair/Chair Elect (2018-2021)

Sue introduced Keven Treese, Programs Manager at Oklahoma Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped, who was appointed Vice-Chair/Chair Elect 
1. Treasurer’s Report – Scott Norris (remote)
Catherine

Annette

Discussion: 

Background explained, it used to be the host library would have to cover costs for hosting. Then “newsletter” subscription was collected (some libraries couldn’t pay membership dues, but could pay subscription fees). 

Illinois LSTA grant

Do we want to continue with charging a registration fee?

Do we want to utilize the 

Catherine: what will be our responsibilities for a joint conference? It may be too soon to make this decision until we know what our role will be, whether it’s covering speakers’ fees, or other fees vs subsidizing attendee expenses.
Discussion tabled

2. Committee Reports

a. Collection Development Advisory Group – (Laura Williams, IN term expired 2017?) – 

Sue: asked NLS concerning conference representation and they said they’re very much in flux. No collection development meeting was held in 2017. NLS is thinking maybe this mode of getting information from network libraries is outdated. Perhaps surveys or another method is more desirable.

Catherine: is NLS considering developing a different method for only CDAG or others as well?

Sue: probably, but RTAG is active.

Sharon: doesn’t think they’ll get as successful feedback as the RTAG group provides. Asked how well the survey went for this conference and Vickie said it was good. But RTAG meetings are very informative.

Iowa: they might expand it to have RTAG + other methods of collecting feedback. 
b. Public Education Advisory Group – Sammie Willis, OK
No one has been participating
Will: this is a good topic for a Chairs meeting. How we’re doing business in the future. With the movement towards increasing communication, this is a good topic.

c. Reading Technology Advisory Group – Sarah Willeford, IA and Sharon Ruda, IL
Sarah: 

Moca pilot: as of Feb 107 patrons participating with 84 having a successful experience. Variety of issues. Next step is to collect feedback from participants.

Batteries: shipment of 25,000 units should have arrived in June and another 25,000 should be coming after July.

DTBM: Supplies of DA1 is very limited. DS1 default for distribution. Remote controls: 2500 have been sent out and another 2500 are in stock
Perkins pilot with Orbit Readers: Karen talked about this earlier. 100 participants, are overall happy with the product

NLS is sending out an RFP for 2000 devices to kick off next summer

Neil: gave an update on devices and the best way to use them

BARD Express: considering adding MOCA mode to allow patrons to load up preferences

Catherine: have they discussed BARD Express for mobile devices? A: yes

3. New Business

a. Committee Assignments

Collection development position: librarians from each of the four conferences and one children’s librarian, members at large, then each of the major blind orgs (12 members) meet every other year to make recommendations to NLS.

Vickie: Laura played a pivotal role on the committee during her term.

Catherine: Would like to encourage NLS to continue with this committee because it’s so important. There still needs to be a policy to guide new items being added to the collection.

Sharon: Totally agrees with Catherine. RTAG is successful because they meet every month and don’t have to wait two years.

Sue: Midlands seems to be in favor of maintaining the three committees.

Email to Midlands conference announcing the vacancy. 

b. Joint Regional Conference 2019

It’s been difficult finding an affordable hotel in NYC. Hosting at the NYPL. Cost of rooms $275/night plus tax April 29 (Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday)

Would we want to utilize Midlands account balance to subsidize room costs? ~$40/night

Could waive registration costs also.

Time frame is fine. Try to get the cost down
c. Resolutions to NLS

Midlands Conference members request NLS, within three months of the 2018 conference, begin working on the process of accepting digital signatures of certifying agents.
Midlands Conference members recommend maintaining the current committee structure, with greater meeting frequency, while also implementing new methods of collecting feedback from the network at large, including but not limited to, an advisory group for network representatives to provide input.
Again, Midlands conference requests NLS make the current machine lending manual available online in an accessible format while revisions are being drafted.
Midlands Conference members request NLS utilize operations alerts and email to stay in front of communicating emergent issues such as system statuses, software updates, BARD outages, and others, such that network library staff are made aware of these issues before, or at the very least, at the same time as patrons.
Midlands Conference members appreciate the remote control for its ability to convert DS1 to DA1, and requests NLS contract a sufficient quantity for network libraries to meet demand until the next generation player becomes available.
Midlands Conference members resolve to thank Maria Sochor and the staff of the Tennessee State Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped for their efforts as the host site for the 2018 NLS Conference of Libraries serving the Blind and Physically Handicapped.

Thanks to Maria and the Tennessee State Library for hosting the NLS conference.
Midlands Conference members resolve to thank Will Reed from the Ohio Library for the Blind and Physically Disabled, for representing Midlands on the workgroup to update the NLS Standards and Guidelines.
Midlands conference supports the update to the bookshelf feature making it clearer for patrons navigating multiple books on cartridge.
Midlands conference wishes to acknowledge the outstanding roll-out of the national advertising campaign and encourages the continuation of this caliber of outreach.
Midlands conference requests NLS adjust the delinquent magazine notification system to include only those who patrons who are in delinquent status as well as make this subscription data in PIMS.
Midlands conference requests NLS provide Braille overlay label supplies to network libraries.
Midlands conference requests NLS integrate BARD registration into the application process.
Midlands conference requests NLS provide network library staff access to make changes to a patron's magazine status without having to go through an NLS consultant.
Catherine and Sharon will draft a resolution with regard to NLS relieving network libraries of the burden of covering costs for supplies related to the provision of NLS services.
